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November 1, 2023 
 

VIA ELECTRONIC DELIVERY 
Daniel C. Goldner, Chairman 
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 
21 S. Fruit Street, Suite 10 
Concord, N.H.  03301 
 
Re: DW 22-082 – Residents of Colonial Drive 

Receivership Complaint - Recorded Declarations and Acceptances 
 
Dear Chairman Goldner: 

 
Pursuant to the Commission’s temporary filing requirements dated March 17, 2020, please 
accept this update on the residents’ progress toward establishing a fully functioning 
homeowners association.  Attached for the Commission’s records are fully executed and 
recorded individual Declarations and Acceptances which bind the Colonial Drive 
Homeowners Association’s Declarations of Covenants and Restrictions to the individual 
residents’ lots.  The residents believe the recorded individual Declarations and Acceptances 
are further proof that the homeowners association has the requisite managerial and legal 
expertise and that transfer of the Agape Community Church sewer assets to the 
homeowners association is in the public interest.  Thank you for the Commission’s 
consideration. 
 

Very Truly Yours, 

               
      Marcia A. Brown 
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